
VDOT
Public Hearing Notice
The Virginia Department of Transportation and 
the Board of Supervisors of Richmond Coun-
ty, in accordance with Section 33.2-331 of the 
Code of Virginia, will conduct a joint public 
hearing in Richmond County Public Meeting 
Room, 101 Court Circle, Warsaw, Virginia at 
9:00 a.m. on May 8, 2025. The purpose of this 
public hearing is to receive public comment 
on the proposed Secondary Six-Year Plan for 
Fiscal Years 2026 through 2031 in Richmond 
County and on the Secondary System Con-
struction Budget for Fiscal Year 2026. Copies 
of the proposed Plan and Budget are available 
on the Richmond County government website: 
www.co.richmond.va.us
All projects in the Secondary Six-Year Plan that 
are eligible for federal funds will be included 
in the Statewide Transportation Improvement 
Program (STIP), which documents how Virgin-
ia will obligate federal transportation funds.
The meeting will be accessible to the public 
via live stream on social media. Instructions 
on how to access the live stream video will be 
available on the Richmond County government 
website: www.co.richmond.va.us
Citizens who are unable to attend the public 
hearing but wish to comment are asked to sub-
mit written comments to be accepted as part 
of the public record. Comments may be sub-
mitted immediately via electronic mail: hmoth-
ershead@co.richmond.va.us,. Comments may 
also be submitted by fax: (804) 333-3408 or by 
mail to: Hope Mothershead, County Adminis-
trator, P. O. Box 1000, Warsaw Virginia 22572. 
Comments submitted via mail must be in a 
sealed envelope that is clearly marked "Sec-
ondary Six-Year Plan Public Hearing." Sub-
missions of written comments must include the 
citizen's name and address. Please construct 
your comments in such a manner that they are 
limited to three (3) minutes when read at a typ-
ical oral reading pace. For comments provided 
in representation of a group, the time limit is five 
(5) minutes. All comments must be received by 
close of business on Friday, May 2, 2025.
Persons requiring special assistance to attend 
and participate in this hearing should contact 
the Virginia Department of Transportation at 
(804) 333-3696. Persons wishing to speak at 
this public hearing should contact the Rich-
mond County Board of Supervisors at (804) 
333-3415.

 


